Dear University Employee:

Re:   Required Health Insurance Notice for All Employees

As a part of federal Health Care Reform, beginning in 2014 there will be new individual requirements to have health insurance and new ways to purchase health insurance.    In compliance with the federal guidelines, the University is providing the enclosed information to assist you in making informed choices about your health care coverage options.    

If you currently participate in the University’s health plan there is no need for you to take any action.   The University will conduct routine open enrollment events this fall and you will have the opportunity to add, delete, change or simply continue your University health plan participation.  Continuing in the University’s health plan without any changes will not require a new enrollment. 
Alternatively, you may choose to shop for coverage in the Health Insurance Marketplace.  If you do so, you will need the information contained in Part B of the enclosed.  
If you do shop for coverage in the Marketplace it is important to know (1) whether you are eligible for coverage with the University and (2) that the University’s health plan does fully meet the affordability and coverage requirements of Health Care Reform.

If you are eligible for health coverage with the University, regardless of your actual enrollment, it is unlikely that you will be eligible for a subsidy from the government to assist with your purchase of insurance in the Marketplace.    
If you are not eligible to enroll in the University’s plan, you may be eligible for a federal subsidy (paid to the insurance company you select) to assist in your purchase of insurance in the Marketplace.  
Other than the subsidy, there may be premium savings or other financial advantages available to you and your family through the Marketplace and you may wish to explore those options.  The government has made a great deal of information available for consumers at HealthCare.gov. and through numerous publications by the U.S. Department of Labor at dol.gov/ebsa/healthreform/.
Again, if you are enrolled in the University’s health plan and wish to continue in that plan without change, no action is required.  If you do not have health insurance or wish to explore other options for coverage, please review the enclosed information and visit the HealthCare.gov website.
